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overnight shooting “senseless”

NEW HAVEN – Mayor John DeStefano, Jr. said the overnight shooting death of a 13-year-old girl and the wounding of two others is a tremendous tragedy.

“Our hearts go out to all of the families,” DeStefano said. “This was a senseless act for which there is no excuse. Such behavior is just intolerable. That said, I am fully confident the police department will solve this case. We will do everything we can to make sure the individuals involved will never have the opportunity to inflict their behavior on our families ever again.”

The City is working with Yale Child Study Center, which will provide ongoing counseling to affected families, friends and classmates.

Police responded Friday night at 11:18 p.m. to a report of gunshots in the area of 35 Dickerman Street and found three gunshot victims. All three were transported to Yale-New Haven Hospital, where one, a 13-year-old girl, died of her injuries at 2:45 a.m. The other two were grazed by shots and were treated and released.

“Since that time we have spoken to numerous witnesses and have very strong leads,” said Chief of Police Francisco Ortiz.  Police The department is providing tremendous resources to the investigation including heightened patrol. The Yale Child Study Center, which responded overnight to the incident, will continue to work in partnership with the police department to provide services and counseling to those affected. In addition, Chief Ortiz said the police department will continue to work with the neighborhood and the community in the days ahead.

“This is solvable,” said DeStefano. “There is no reason why any family should have to have such an experience. This community is committed to taking steps toward that end.” 
The Mayor outlined three goals:

MORE
1. Focusing on re-entry of prison populations to make sure that individuals are ready to re-enter the community and that when they do, they are properly supervised

2. Providing positive choices for youngsters

3. Insuring that there are “swift and certain consequences for behaviors such as this.”

The City has been working hard on providing opportunities for teens this summer, with special focus on two programs:

· The Open Schools Summer Program, part of the Mayor’s Youth Initiative, will run June 26 to August 11, Monday – Friday, from 3 – 8 p.m. at three locations: John S. Martinez in Fair Haven; King-Robinson in the Newhallville area and Hill Regional Career High School in the Hill section.  The eight-week program is free to teens ages 12 to 18. Teens who register may drop in on any of the workshop activities planned. Activities will be coordinated by the City’s Parks and Recreation staff and by community-based organizations and will include recreational activities, such as gym, basketball, volleyball, swimming, games and movies and special activities (arts, music, karate, theatre). For more information, please call (203) 946-7130
· Youth @ Work has raised in excess of $1 million and will be employ be able to employ more than 900 teens this summer, twice the amount the City was able to place last summer. Youth@Work is a public-private partnership of the City of New Haven, the New Haven Board of Education, Workforce Alliance, the Greater New Haven Chamber of Commerce and Empower New Haven. For more information, call (203) 946-7582
The Mayor encouraged families to take advantage of these opportunities.
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